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2  Message from the President  

 
 
 
 

 
 
   

I hope you are reading this on a beautiful summer-like day, very 
much unlike the cold and rainy day as I write it. Summer will arrive 
at some point, it always does, and I hope the pace of our lives 
slows enough to allow us to enjoy it. The school year at Temple 
will have ended, the school year calendars at neighborhood 
schools are drawing to a close, and the Templeôs fiscal year will 
end on June 30.   
 
My service as President will end at that point, though I will 
continue being active on the Executive Committee, the Board of 
Directors and various committees. These two years have been 
fulfilling, and I am grateful for the opportunity to serve and to work 
with our clergy, staff, the Board of Directors and the entire 
congregation. The Templeôs Annual Meeting will take place on 
Wednesday evening, June 15, when next yearôs officers and 
Board members will be elected. Please join me to welcome and 
thank each one of them. Thanks, also, to the members of the 
Nominating Committee, Chairperson, Fred Rosenberg,  
Don Feinstein, Barb Harris, Ken Henry, Jack Kamm,  
Avrum Lamet, Laine Levin, David Rosen, Debbie Sandlow,  
Andi Solomon, Bruce Werner and Susie Wexler -- for their time 
and dedication to the critical task of forming this yearôs slate, 
which will be voted on at the Annual Meeting.  
 
I do hope to see you at our summer activities ï please check the 

 calendar for Shabbat Under the Stars. And our TBE/AIPAC event  
is on Thursday evening, June 9. 
 
There are many people to thank, whose dedication, enthusiasm 
and expertise combine to enrich the experience of serving our 
Temple. It has been an honor to work with the Board members 
who are not returning to the Board (but will continue their active 
participation in other ways) ï Barb Harris, Iain Lopata, 
Lisa Melnick, Larry Orleans, Debbie Sandlow and Andi Solomon.  
 
To the members of this past yearôs Executive Committee ï  
Leslie Schlesinger, Ken Traub, Jim Weiss, Jodi Schulman,  
Amy Huck, Marcey Barichello, Jay Reil, Amy Tuchler,  
Ric Bachrach, Wayne Shapiro and Bruce Werner ï you have 
inspired and motivated me with your thoughtfulness, respect and 
hard work. Thank you for your continued participation and 
leadership. 
 
Elaine Koffman, thank you for all you do to make the Social Action 
Committee a vibrant part of Temple life. Your positivity and 
diligence have made a difference to many people, and I greatly 
appreciate your part in helping us ñrepair the world.ò 
 
Janice Hadesman, our Executive Director, keeps hundreds of balls 
in the air at the same time! Thank you for your support, your 
guidance and confidence.  
 
Each person in the Temple office has been wonderful to work with 
ï thank you to Wendy for your patience, your welcoming ways, 
your diligence and your friendship. To Nancy, Marcy, Joanne, and 
Linda ï I am grateful for your support, your ideas, and your 
friendship. 
 
It is an honor to serve.  Thank you. 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  
Cindy Schoenstadt 



3  Cantorõs Notes & Sisterhood Update 

 
 
 

 
 
 

  
Those closest to me would tell you that I am an incredibly and 
almost unnecessarily private person. However, recently, several 
of my female rabbinic colleagues have been bold enough to write 
and talk about a sensitive topic: Infertility. Though it is treated like 
a dirty little secret, and there is still societal shame surrounding 
infertility, Iôve decided that rather than keep silent on this issue, I 
would share my story.  
 
Jack and I are, thank God, healthy adults. And yet, we could not 
conceive naturally. After a year of trying, my doctor sent me for 
an HSG test, which is essentially an ultra sound. It was in this 
test that my doctor discovered the scar tissue surrounding my 
fallopian tubes. Doctors never like to say never; after all, miracles 
do happen, but in our situation, it is nearly impossible for me to 
get pregnant naturally.  
 
We cannot always understand how and why our bodies work in 
the ways they do. In my case though, I knew what had caused 
the scar tissue. I was angry when we first learned about the scar 
tissue; I had been told that a shock I had suffered to my body 
would not create any difficulties conceiving. But, there we were, 
being told that yes, I was and always would be unable to 
conceive as a result of that shock many years before. Eventually 
my anger subsided, knowing that anger would not get me very 
far. And, truthfully, we are faithful people, which helped us to 
accept the reality of our situation. We knew that faith and prayer, 
combined with technology and really good doctors would help us 

to find our way, whether through infertility treatments or through 
adoption.  
 
Jack and I were fortunate. Once we were able to get into the 
fertility specialist we had an easy time of it. We began the course 
of treatment in November, and on December 23 we learned that 
we were going to be parents. Everything else about my body was 
perfectly healthy, thus making the process a relatively easy one 
for us. However, not everyone is as fortunate as Jack and me. 
First, we have good insurance that enabled us to get the care we 
needed. But second and more to the point, there are woman who 
experience infertility after a first or even a second child, and there 
are woman for whom it takes years and years of trying, 
treatments, and faith and hope. And many of these woman and 
couples struggle and suffer in silence.  
 
Judaism teaches us to welcome the other, but when we donôt 
know who the other is because they are battling in silence, it 
becomes difficult to reach out.  And when so many of our 
teachings place emphasis on children and generations, it 
becomes difficult for people struggling with infertility to find a 
place within the community. The Tanach teaches us about the 
struggles of Sarah, Leah, and Hannah, whose infertility affected 
each in different, but profound ways. But we donôt need to read 
the Tanach to know that infertility is a reality of life, and that we 
should raise one another up, rather than tear down and make feel 
inferior because no two bodies are created the same.  
 
I wonôt be silent about my story, and I ask that you not be silent 
about yours. The more we talk, the more we break through 
stigma, silence and barriers, and create a safe and welcoming 
space for those around us.  
 

CANTORõS NOTES 
Cantor Faryn H. K. Rudnick 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

As this fiscal year comes to a close, there are lots of people to 
thank:  
Gift Shop Redesign: Lora Placik 
Honey Sale: Sue Hanover 
Gefilte Fish Lesson: Barb Berman 
Bridal Shower for Mandy: Rosely Kaiser 
Game Night: Amy Noren & Lori Haberman 
College Connection: Amy Noren & Sharon Porter 
Mitzvah Moms: Karyn Lev 

Book Reading with Rabbi: Andrea Brown 
White Elephant: Helen Melnick 
Mishlach Manot: Leslie Schlesinger, Shannon Miller and 
 Sue Hanover 
Sisterhood Seder: Leslie Schlesinger  
Wow ï we did a lot! At this writing, Iôm sure I have forgotten  
several people, and for that I apologize. 
 
July begins our new fiscal year. We will be mailing and emailing 
membership renewal forms in the beginning of July. We hope  
youôll join us for another interesting and fun year with the 
Sisterhood. 
 
Any questions or comments? Please email me at 
amytuchler@yahoo.com 
 

SISTERHOOD  UPDATE  
Amy Tuchler, President 

SHOP AT THE SISTERHOOD GIFT SHOP! 
 
  SPECIAL FEATURE:  
 KIPPOT! We have a big collection of colorful kippot for all family members.  

 Come take a look!  
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Naomi Ruth Cohen Institute for Mental Health  
Temple Beth-El is once again a Participating Organization in the Naomi Ruth Cohen Institute for Mental Health 
Educationôs Annual Community Mental Health Conference. This yearôs theme is ñMental Health: Why Does it Matter? A 
Compassionate Community Responds.ò The conference will be held on Sunday, June 5, 2016 from 9:30 am to 3:15 pm at 
Beth Emet The Free Synagogue in Evanston. To register or for further information, contact Jill Randell at the Naomi Ruth 
Cohen Institute, 312-467-2552. or NRCInstitute@thechicagoschool.edu or visit www.naomicoheninstitute.org. 

 

 

 

 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL REG ISTRATION   
Be sure to register your children 

beginning June 1.  

Please join our confirmands for a celebration! 

Confirmation Service  
Friday, June 10, 2016 7:00 pm 

5 Sivan 5776 
 

Dessert Reception following the Service 

Just as our ancestors stood at Sinai to receive Torah,  
so do our confirmands stand before our community  

to affirm their devotion to our faith and people. 

Mazel Tov to our Confirmands!     

Marni Israel 
Samuel Weiss 
Allison Wexler  

     
Weôve been sharing a lot of great stuff on Facebook: pictures, 
videos, articles that appear in local news about the temple and its 
members, Shabbat greetings, and more. If youôre not getting 
these, there are a couple of things you should do. 

 
First, make sure you have liked the 
Templeôs page. I explained this in the 
May issue of the TBE Bulletin. 

 
Second, if youôve already liked the page but are still not seeing our 
posts, Facebook may consider you someone not interested 
enough to receive them. Unfortunately, Facebook has changed the 
way it shares posts for business pages like ours. It used to be that 
if you liked a page you would receive all the posts from that page. 
But, they now use an algorithm to determine who is most likely to 

want to see a post and then only sends that post to the top 10 to 
15% on average of the people that like the page. 
 
To boost your rating in the algorithm, go to the TBE Facebook 
page and like, comment, or share one or more of the posts on the 
page. Facebook will take this as an indication you do want to see 
these and (hopefully) you will start to see posts in your feed. 
 
In order to keep seeing posts, youôll need to like, comment, or 
share posts from TBE that you receive. You donôt have to do this 
with every single one, just every so often. 
 
Remember, we also post on Twitter and Google+. Please follow 
us on those social media platforms if you prefer. Just search 
ñTemple Beth-El Northbrookò and Iôm sure you will find us. 

ARE YOU GETTING TBEõS POSTS ON FACEBOOK? ð Part Two 

Don Solomon ï Social Media Chairman   
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All Temple Retreat  
November 11 - 13, 2016 

 

Fun for everyone!  
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If you are interested in joining the High Holiday Choir. 

please contact Cantor Rudnick. 
cantor@templebeth-el.org 

847.205.9982 ext. 206 

A Tikkun Olam Opportunity 
 

Sign up and pack the backpacks.  
 

http://jcfs.org/employment-volunteering/back-to-school-suply-stuffing  
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A Special 20th Anniversary Interview with Rabbi Helbraun 
The year 2015 was one of major milestones for Rabbi Helbraun. Rabbi marked his 20th anniversary as the spiritual leader of  
Temple Beth-El and his 25th year in the rabbinate, for which he received a Doctor of Divinity degree from Hebrew Union College-Jewish 
Institute of Religion. 
 
Could there be a more opportune time to ask Rabbi to reflect on his first twenty years at Temple Beth-El? On his 20th anniversary at 
Temple Beth-El, Rabbi Helbraun was asked twenty questions (20 for 20) that seem most relevant to his leadership role, the evolution of 
TBE as a community and the critical issues we face as a Jewish people here and in Israel. The questions were shared with  
Rabbi Helbraun by members of the TBE Communications Committee.  

1. Do you remember the first time you walked into 
 Temple Beth-El? What did your instincts tell you about 

the congregation and your earliest experiences with our 
leadership and membership? 

 
        The first time I saw Beth-El, I was standing outside the 

building, looking through the window at the entrance to the 
school. Debbie and I had come to Northbrook from 
Providence, Rhode Island to visit her parents. I had heard 
that Beth-El was looking for a new Senior Rabbi, so I decided 
to stop by and check it out. As it turned out, the building was 
closed. But the congregation was preparing for a rummage 
sale and there were piles of items inside the building waiting 
to be sold. So my first impression of Temple Beth-El was that 
it was a hamisha place, where people rolled up their sleeves 
and worked together to get things done. 

 
2. You grew up in the Chicago area so your arrival at TBE 

was a coming home of sorts for you and Debbie, who 
grew up in Northbrook. What did that mean to you at the 
time and now, having two children grow up in the 
community? How has that impacted your approach as 
Senior Rabbi? 

 
Coming to Beth-El was definitely a 
homecoming for Debbie and me. As 
you mentioned, Debbie grew up in 
Northbrook, before Beth-El had moved 
here from Touhy Avenue. And while my 
family now lives in Florida, we had lived 
in Morton Grove until I graduated from 
Maine East High School in 1979. So 
Chicago has always been my home. 
(And the Bears, Bulls, Blackhawks, Sox 

and Cubs have always been my favorite sports teams.) 
 
 Living in Northbrook has always been comfortable and 

familiar, and it allowed us to maintain a close relationship 
with family. Debbie and I feel blessed that Becca and Jonah 
were able to grow up in the same community we did. And 
while I love being a rabbi, itôs not a 9 to 5 job, so the fact that 
Debbieôs family is here has always provided us with 
additional love and support. 

 
 Finally, becoming the Senior Rabbi in a community I was 

familiar with helped me transition into the congregation. 
Because I understood the culture I felt more at home, and 
connecting with Temple members became that much easier. 

3. In the early years of 1995-2000, how did you envision 
the priorities for the congregation? What progress was 
made in meeting some of those earliest goals as TBE 
transitioned into the 21st century? 

 
  One of my first priorities 

 was for the Temple to  
              re-affiliate with the  
 Union of Reform Judaism. Although Temple Beth-El is a 

reform congregation, there had been a parting of ways 
between the congregation and the Union a few years before 
I arrived. Having grown up in the Reform Movement (at 
Temple Judea in Skokie), being an active member of CFTY 
(the Chicago Federation of Temple Youth), spending time 
up at OSRUI (as a camper and on Temple retreats), and 
attending Rabbinic School at HUC-JIR, shaped my 
upbringing and played a role in seeing myself as a Reform 
Jew. 

 
 These feelings were enriched in Rabbinic School when I 

served congregations in New Iberia Louisiana, Rome 
Georgia and Selma Alabama.  These experiences helped 
me understand that beyond what the URJ provided directly 
to me, my family, and my congregation, being part of the 
Reform Movement helped to ensure that Judaism would be 
present for Jews who lived in smaller communities across 
the country.  

 
 But most importantly to me, as I grew up and matured, I 

realized that the values of Reform Judaism aligned with my 
beliefs, with how I saw the world and what I believed my 
responsibility as a Jew should be. Reform Judaism reflects 
my values. Thus, it was important that TBE would continue 
to identify itself as a Reform congregation and help to 
support and enrich the Reform Jewish world. 

 
 A second priority was to move forward with the work of the 

Perpetuation Committee to complete our building. These 
goals were not easily achieved, but Temple Beth-El was 
blessed with tremendous leaders, as well as a dedicated 
Rabbi Emeritus, and with all of us working together, we 
were able to achieve this goal as well. 

 
4. After you joined TBE, was there a defining moment 

(experience) that reminded you that you were in the 
right place when you joined us as spiritual leader? 

 
 Iôm sure there were ñdefiningò moments, but what stands out 
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most is the fact that when I came to Beth-El I was still pretty 
young. My arrival was a huge change for the congregation, 
which had been blessed with the strong leadership of  

 Rabbi and Tamar Weissberg for 41 years. In hindsight, at 
least, I realize how fortunate I was to have been taken under 
the wings of and supported by our Temple leadership, who 
gave me the opportunity to develop and mature over the 
years. 

 
5. What were some of the outside influential issues or 

experiences in the Chicago area, the North Shore Jewish 
community and worldwide that began to shape how you 
would approach your role as Senior Rabbi? 

 
 Itôs an excellent question, and unfortunately as I look back, I 

find that the issues and experiences that spoke to me 20 
years ago are largely the same concerns that I have today. 
The issues of race and violence that plague our country were 
every bit as much a concern back then. Fears for the safety 
and security of Israel have remained constant, as has the 
threat of anti-Semitism to world Jewry.  

 
 The rabbiôs role is to do more 
than ñbe concerned.ò So over 
the years we developed a 
strong relationship with AIPAC 
and JNF (and maintained our relationship with JUF) and were 
among the first congregations to speak out on issues such as, 
ñNo Nukes for Iran.ñ 

 
 On a local level, we built bridges within our community, 

participating in the Northbrook Clergy Association. One of the 
first communal events I worked on was the Interfaith Open 
House, during which the community was invited into all our 
houses of worship. Iôll never forget the first time this event 
took place was on September 9, 2001, two days before 9/11. 
Iôve always believed that one of the reasons Northbrook is a 
more stable and secure community than many other places in 
our country is related to the fact that our faith communities 
know each other, meet regularly, and know that we can rely 
on each other in good times, and when global issues arise. 

 
 In a similar way, creating bridges in the Jewish world among 

the Orthodox, Conservative and Reform Movements has also 
been important to me. l am proud to participate and take 
leadership positions in the CCAR (the Reform Movement), the 
Rabbinic Action Committee of JUF, the Chicago Board of 
Rabbis, and to be a fellow of the Shalom Hartman Institute in 
Jerusalem.  

 
6. Was there one influential thought leader to whom you 

looked among your professional network, for insights as 
to how to approach the Rabbinate at TBE? What 
particular wisdom did they impart that really helped you? 

 
 From a rabbinic perspective, I feel Iôve been shaped mostly by 

my childhood experiences, growing up at Temple Judea  
   (Judea Mitzpah today) and Rabbi Karl Weiner. I came to my 

understanding of Reform Judaism from attending his services,  

 listening to his sermons, taking his classes, and appreciating 
his presence in the life cycle experiences of my family. As far 
as TBE, I am indebted to so many leaders over the years, 
but none had a greater impact on 
me than Richard Schoenstadt 
(may his memory be a blessing), 
who offered his insight and 
guidance through word and deed, 
and helped to move our 
congregation forward, through 
every situation. 

 
7. Letõs explore some of the aspects of TBE religious and 

cultural life and the community. What have been the 
most important changes in worship services, the role of 
music and congregational involvement in religious 
services? 

 
 Itôs hard to believe, but Temple Beth-El never had a cantor 

before I arrived. Hiring a cantor was a major change in the 
spiritual life of the congregation.  

 
 We also transitioned prayer books, first, to a gender 

sensitive edition of Gates of Prayer, and then to our current 
siddur, Mishkan Tôfilah. We will soon embark on a similar 
transition with our High Holiday Prayer Book, by moving to 
Mishkan Hanefesh for Rosh Hashanah in 5778  

 (September 20, 2017).  
 

Another significant change 
was building the Mishkan, 
an intimate worship space 
that draws us near to each 
other. The curved seating 
configuration helps create a 
sense of connection and 
community.  

 
 Finally, the arrival of Cantor Rudnick lifted our worship to 

another level entirely. In addition to her gifts of music and 
Jewish knowledge, she has crafted a strong choir, 
assembled ñmightyò guitars, and provided us with the 
opportunity to learn from incredible cantors and Jewish 
musicians. 

 
8. How has our membership changed relative to their 

involvement in religious services? How does this reflect 
changes in our local community and engagement 
among Reform Jews? 

 
 Over the years, our core group of 

regular Friday night worshippers 
has grown a bit, and there is a 
fairly stable group that attends 
Wednesday morning Minyan and 
Casual Shabbat services. The 
service at which weôve seen the 
most growth is our Shabbat Yeladim (Tot Shabbat) program, 



12  

which suggests that weôre doing a good job of reaching young 
families in our congregation and in the community.  

 
     With that having been said, worship is something that the 

Reform Jewish world seems to struggle with, and we are no 
exception. In truth, I regularly hear complements from visitors, 
and occasional attendees often say: ñI should come more 
often; I always feel so good after services.ò But in our busy, 
over-programmed world, people have a difficult time making a 
commitment, and prioritizing worship.  

 
 This is an area in which Conservative and Orthodox Jews 
have more success. They are more ñtuned-inò to the concept 
of mitzvot. They accept that Judaism calls them to keep 
certain commitments, such as attending services. Thus 
worship becomes a higher priority in their lives. 

 
 If I could set a challenge, it would be for us to develop that 

same sense of understanding, that Judaism requires a sense 
of commitment from each of us ï including Reform Jews. 

 
9. What are some of the key changes that were made in the 

Religious School to promote engagement from students 
and families? What are the external forces that make 
change necessary? 

 
         This question strikes a 

chord, but in a different way 
than you might have 
intended. The most 
important goal, not only in 
religious school, but in 
temple life, is to create a 
sense of engagement, to 
build relationships, to foster 

a sense of belonging, and provide a sense of purpose, not just 
for our children, but for all of us.  

 
         In my experience, the place children feel the greatest sense of 

engagement is Jewish summer camp ï going up to OSRUI, 
where theyôre immersed in a Jewish environment from 
morning until night, where worship is part of their daily routine, 
where music creates a sense of bonding, and Shabbat is the 
highlight of the week.  

 
 One of the reasons our 

congregation holds retreats 
at OSRUI each year is to 
integrate what our children 
do during the summer into 
their family dynamic, 
because once a Jewish bond 
is created in a child, not only 
does it become a lifetime connection, it often becomes a 
rooting point for their family at home as well. Itôs not 
uncommon to see rituals that are part of childrenôs lives when 
theyôre at camp become woven into the fabric of their familyôs 
life when they return home.  

 Once a family has established a Jewish foundation, our 
religious school can ñsupplementò that bond and build upon it. 
When children come home from camp with a desire to learn 
Hebrew, they excel in Hebrew school classes, look forward to 
Tôfillah (worship services), feel more at home in the 
congregation, become leaders among their peers and future 
leaders of our Jewish community. 

 
 Now as always, Judaism needs to be lived, not just taught.  
 
10. Letõs talk about the role of diversity and inclusion in 

Reform congregations today. Can you share your 
thoughts regarding your decision to conduct interfaith 
marriages and the guidelines you established for 
conducting marriage ceremonies? 

 
             Iôm very proud that our congregation 

continues to become more aware of 
the diversity of our community, and 
strives to create an inclusive space 
for all who seek to join us.  

 
            In this context youôve asked a series 

of questions: this one, which deals with intermarriage; the 
next, which deals with same sex marriage and gender identity; 
and the third, which asks about the steps weôve taken with 
regard to those who have disabilities. 

 
 As you know, my position on intermarriage has evolved over 

the years. As I explained in a sermon on Rosh Hashanah a 
few years ago, I did not officiate at intermarriages during  my 
first 18 years here. But as time has passed Iôve seen the world 
change in many different ways.  

 
 Take religion, for instance. In the past, oneôs religion was 

determined by the family into which he or she was born. 
Today, oneôs religion is no longer defined solely by birth. 
Oneôs religion is a matter of personal choice. 

 
 According to a recent Pew Study, over 40 percent of young 

people will leave their birth religion during their lifetime. Many 
will choose not to affiliate anywhere, but others will choose a 
new religion, deciding to become Jewish, Catholic, Moslem, 
Buddhist, etc. Simply put, when it comes to religion (and 
gender), our world is radically different from the place in which 
my parents grew up. 

 
 Once upon a time, a couple who were raised in two different 

religious traditions would not have thought to ask a member of 
the clergy to officiate at their wedding. Today our foundational 
values are no longer based solely on traditional values such 
as religion. Today we believe in the value of autonomy, that 
each and every person has the right to make his or her own 
decisions. Thus, if two people love each other and decide to 
marry, their decision should be accepted and respected. 

 
 While part of my decision to officiate at interfaith marriages 

comes in response to this worldview, there is an equally 
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important positive reason. Judaism is awesome! It has 
survived for millennia because, despite the hardships we  

 Jews have endured, Judaism offers a life of meaning and 
purpose.  

 
 Judaism calls on us to be holy, to be a light unto the nations. 

It calls on us to pursue justice, to see the image of God in 
every soul, to care for those most at risk in society (the poor, 
the orphan, the widow and the stranger). It calls us to create 
a world in which neighbors are treated as siblings, and 
strangers are treated like neighbors. In short, it teaches us 
not only to worship God in the temple, but to honor God by 
becoming a partner in creating a righteous world. 

 
 We live in a world in which people are searching for 

direction. Itôs a world that craves Judaismôs values and 
ideals. It is a world in which, if people were exposed to our 
traditions and teachings, they would be interested in joining 
us. The truth is, if approximately forty percent of young 
people are going to leave their birth religion, then we should 
take advantage of every opportunity we have to let them 
learn about us, who we are and what we believe, and let 
them know that our door is open to them and to their 
children. In todayôs world, which is a marketplace of religion, 
Judaism should not be afraid to compete. 

 
11. Can you also share how your approval of same sex 

marriage evolved and your thought process relative to 
the values of our congregation? 

 
 In all honesty, I think I struggled more with the issue of 

interfaith than I did with gay marriage, but that doesnôt mean 
that my thinking didnôt evolve over time. I was still in high 
school when Anita Bryant began to protest against gay 
rights, and it seemed clear to me that it was a small minded, 
prejudiced attack. However, my frame of reference back 
then was still very limited. There werenôt large numbers of 
people openly identifying themselves as gay in my world.  

 
 As I said this year on Rosh Hashanah, the Robin Williams 

movie, Birdcage, helped personalize the issue for me. As a 
result, my view shifted from being opposed to prejudice and 
hate, towards acceptance. Eventually, as I was exposed to 
the institutionalized discrimination facing the gay community, 
inequality with regard to worker benefits granted to a 
spouse, inheritance issues, even discrimination causing gay 
people to be prohibited from visiting a loved one in the 
hospital, my perspective shifted again, from acceptance 
towards a form of advocacy. And when a movement began 
calling for legalization of gay marriage, I was quick to 
support it, not only as a remedy to these civil and legal 
inequities, but also from the standpoint of human dignity.  

 
 My new stance was justified by two values embedded in 

stories from the Torah. In one, God saw Adam by himself 
and recognized that he was lonely, and God said: ñLo tov 
yôhiyeh adam lôvadoò ï It is not good for a person to be 
alone. God recognized that His creatures need love, support 

and companionship and that Adam should not have to live 
by himself. He needed a partner.  

 
 The second value also comes from the story of creation. 

When humans were created, we are told that they were 
made ñbôtzelem Elohimò - in the image of God. From this we 
learn that at our essence, each of us has a spark of the 
Divine in us. If we are honest and true to ourselves, to who 
we are at our core, we can bring Godôs presence into the 
world.  

 
 When I came to see gay marriage in this light, my openness 

to officiating came naturally. While some people may object 
on the grounds that the Torah condemns homosexuality, I 
would point out that it also permits slavery. Thus, with regard 
to both of these issues the Torah contains contradictory 
teachings. As Reform Jews, we are called to identify the core 
Jewish values at the heart of an issue. And as I have 
indicated above, for me there is no question about what 
Judaism values, and what we are called upon to do.  

 
12. There has also been a change in the approach to 

disability awareness and inclusion. Can you tell us about 
the transition TBE has made, why and how? 

 
Disability awareness and 
inclusion have always been 
important values, stemming 
both from the teaching 
mentioned above, that each 
of us is made ñbôtzelem 
Elohimò ï in the image of 
God, and reinforced by 
multiple examples from the 
Torah. God asked Moses, 

despite the fact that he stuttered, to be his spokesman. Jacob 
was permanently disabled in his transformation to becoming 
Israel (he limped for the rest of his life). In our moral code we 
are taught not to curse the deaf or place a stumbling block 
before the blind. Each of these examples highlights the 
importance of treating every human being with dignity and 
respect. But it is one thing to hold a belief in oneôs heart, and 
quite another to act upon it.  

 
 When it comes to changes in our approach, the primary 

impetus has been Cantor Rudnick, who shared her passion 
for disability awareness and inclusion during her interview at 
TBE. When she came here, she was already a leading Jewish 
voice in this area, and she has 
made it her mission for us to 
become an example to our 
greater community.  

 
 With Cantor Rudnickôs guidance 
weôve made progress in creating 
a new culture, particularly when it 
comes to awareness and our use 
of language. However, there are 
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 other areas, particularly when change will require an 
investment of dollars, in which progress has been slower. 

 
 Take our classrooms, for instance.  It would be wonderful to 

hire additional teachers with disability certification, and to 
make use of available new technology. Similarly at Shabbat 
services, whereas we hire someone to provide sign language 
interpretation for one service a month, we donôt use 
technological advances such as Visual Tôfilah, which would 
allow people to worship without holding a prayer book. Our 
sound system doesnôt integrate with hearing aids and weôve 
yet to even consider large scale projects, such as retrofitting 
our main entrance for easier wheelchair access, or making 
our bimah more accessible. 

 
 Each of these changes, whether in the areas of disability 

awareness and inclusion, gender or interfaith outreach, not 
only opens doors to the wider community, they open our eyes 
and hearts to people who live in our community but whom, all 
too often, we fail to see. There is no question that we have 
begun to make positive changes and are headed in the right 
direction. However, we still have a long way to go. 

 
13. What do you see as the greatest threats to the traditional 

òhouse of worshipó being the sustainable congregational 
model in the next 20 years? 

 
 The traditional ñhouse of worshipò model has been with us for 

2,000 years, providing a central gathering place for the 
Jewish community, regardless of where we have lived. It 
would be nice to say, ñif itôs lasted 2,000 years, it will surely 
last for 2,000 more,ò but societal changes are taking a toll. 

 
 While there are several factors at play, a major issue is cost. I 

donôt have to tell you that belonging to a temple is a financial 
commitment. And I believe that is having an impact on 
sustainability. But rather than a threat, we should look at this 
as an opportunity to address needs that have been 
overlooked for far too long. One way to respond is to 
establish endowment funds to generate reliable revenue, so 
congregations can rely less on annual dues to sustain 
themselves.  

 
  Our congregations 

keeps the story of our 
people alive, teach 
Jewish values, honor 
generations of our 

families, bring the community together, reinforce Jewish 
identity, support communal goals, open doors to those who 
have been shut out, support Israel, sustain those in need, and 
bring our light into the world.  

 
   The need to maintain synagogues is vital, not only to our 

institution, but to the broader Jewish world as well. Want 
proof? Look at AIPAC, JUF and JNF as examples. About ten 
years ago, AIPAC embarked on an initiative to reach out to  

 synagogues as a means of increasing their own 
membership. Since then, AIPACôs major event of the year, 
Policy Conference, has grown exponentially.  

 
 This is the same reason that JUF and JNF reach out to 

congregations. These organizations know that those who 
belong to temples are the most involved, committed 
members of the Jewish community. Thus, creating a more 
sustainable congregational model is in the interest, not only 
of our congregations, but of the broader Jewish community 
as well. 

 
 There is another important factor that synagogues need to 

address if they are to survive and thrive during the next 20 
years. They must be relevant to peopleôs lives. I think this 
leads in to your next questioné 

 
14. Can you speak to the role of our membership in staying 

engaged and working with you to drive TBE forward and 
the importance of that shared experience? 

 Membership engagement is absolutely critical, and hereôs 
why. The days when people needed to join a temple for a bar 
mitzvah are long gone. Now there are other options.  Today 
people can do a search on the internet, hire a tutor (and even 
a rabbi) and have a service in a hotel. Or they can go to 
Chabad, even if it doesnôt reflect their true beliefs or values. If 
someone is only looking for a service, they donôt need us. 
They can find what they want somewhere else. 

  
 But as we saw above, instead of a threat, we should view this 
as an opportunity. After all, if someone doesnôt have to join a 
temple to get a bar mitzvah, the fact that theyôve walked 
through our door means something. It means that Judaism is 
calling out to them, and we need to find ways to help them 
answer that call. We do this by helping them understand what 
they are hearing, and by creating opportunities for them to act 
on it.  

 
 A congregation needs to open doors of education and 

understanding, and create responses that connect to the lives 
of our temple members and our community. But to be most 
successful, to have the most meaning, the focus of a 
congregation should come not only from the rabbi, but from 
the needs and concerns of the congregation as well. 

 
 A temple is most successful when its members feel that they 

are being heard and that the congregation is addressing their 
needs and relevant to their lives. A temple is most successful 
when it takes actions that have an impact, whether itôs on a 
personal, family, or communal level, or even beyond.  
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15. So can you tell us the greatest challenges and priorities 
that are right in front of us to ensure òLôdor VôDoró that 
the synagogue will be here from ògeneration to 
generation?ó 

 
 It seems to me that one of our biggest 

threats comes from our greatest 
success. Our parents and 
grandparents dreamed of the day 
when they would be accepted in this 
country. And despite the fact that anti-
Semitism has not completely 
disappeared, today our Jewish 
community is considered a core part 
of America. Weôve made it! 

 
 The downside to this success? For many of us, our 

ñparticularisticò attachment has become less important. We 
no longer feel the need to be Jewish. Itôs almost as if the 
only reason we continued to be Jewish was because we had 
no place else to go. 

 
 The truth is, this is one of the greatest challenges to the 

Jewish identity many of us grew up with. ñWhy be Jewish?ò  
we asked back then. ñThe Holocaust,ò was the answer. 
ñDonôt give Hitler a posthumous victory.ò ñAnd remember, 
anti-Semitism is always lurking.ò For too many years Jewish 
identity was framed by the negative. For Judaism to be 
transmitted Lôdor Vôdor into the future, we need to shift our 
perspective and accentuate the positive.  

 
 Being Jewish is not about survival, it is about life. It is about 

living and giving, building and sharing; about remembering 
our family and creating a future for those to come. Itôs about 
imagining a better world, creating equality and striving to be 
holy.  

 
16. Letõs talk about Israel, one of your great passions since 

you were a teenager. Can you tell us about the role TBE 
has played and should continue to play in support of 
Israel? 

 
         In my early years my sense of attachment to Israel 

came from a sense of pride and threat. I was 
proud of what our people was able to create. And I 
felt a sense of obligation that, because Israel was 
constantly under threat, Jews were responsible to 
come to her defense. As years passed and Israel 
became more secure, I came to see Israel more as 
a place of refuge. There are so many Jews in the 
world who are insecure, I thought. Thank God 

there is someplace that they can go. 
 
 Today my perspective has shifted again. On the one hand, 

as long as world Jewry and Israel still face threats, we have 
an obligation to stand with Israel. On the other hand, at 66 
years of age, Israel is no longer a fledgling state, struggling 
for survival. Israel is secure. And that means that it is no 

longer enough for her focus and our focus to remain solely 
on survival. Today we must also pay attention to the quality 
of that survival, and to the values and ideals of Israeli 
society. 

 
 So in answer to your question, I am proud of the importance 

that the State of Israel has to Temple Beth-El. It is a strength 
that was developed by Rabbi Weissberg before I came, and 
which we have maintained and deepened in the years since.  

 
17. Tell us about the staff you work with each day. 
 
 I am so blessed to work with wonderful people.  
 Janice Hadesman has been a member of Temple Beth-El 

her entire life. She cares about our congregants as if they 
were family. She is tireless, organized and energetic, a 
wonderful partner who always has our best interests at 
heart.  

 
 Cantor Faryn Rudnick came to TBE almost 3 years ago, and 

brought us renewed life and energy. She exhibits passion for 
the cantorate, for those with disabilities, for music and 
education. She is a consummate professional who brings 
honor to our congregation through her leadership in our 
community and beyond.  

 
 This is Mandy Herlichôs first year with us. She brings a sense 

of warmth and caring into our school, works hard to create 
positive relationships with our Temple families and teachers, 
and together with our Education Committee, is revising our 
curriculum and strengthening our education program.  

  
 Joanne Gold is a godsend to me. She is a thoughtful, caring, 

organized and professional coworker and friend, who provides 
me with the support I need to be able to lead our 
congregation. Marcy Chez is a warm, outgoing presence, and 
the first voice many people hear when they come to the 
Temple. She is always thinking of others, and prides herself 
on being aware of the little things that others sometimes fail to 
see. Wendy Lake has been working with our educators for 
more than a decade. She is the behind-the-scenes engine 
that makes sure everything happens when it should and gets 
where itôs needed. She also edits our Bulletin.  

 
 Nancy Reil is a quiet presence with a warm heart, who makes 

sure our books are balanced and our bills are paid. She 
continually handles congregantsô needs with flexibility and 
discretion. Linda Lopata has helped bring our congregation 
into the 21st century. Although she works part time, her 
knowledge keeps us up to date with technology, and her 
passion for Tikkun Olam has enriched our community.  

 
 In some ways Heather Freund has grown up in the Temple, 

and she and her staff, Ryan, Carlos, Hanna and Addy make 
sure that our facility is ready to handle anything and 
everything. I am truly blessed to have this wonderful team. 
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18. How will the Bears do this year?  
 
  As you know, Iôm a lifelong Bears fan. I have fond memories of going to games with my father back when they 

still played at Wrigley Field. While the last few seasons have been hard to watch, I think this is going to be a 
good year ï not a Super Bowl year, but weôll see a team whose defense took a giant step last year, from being 
perhaps the worst in the league, all the way up to mediocre.  

 
 This year theyôll move into the top ten, which will keep them competitive in almost every game.  And despite the bad rap that 
Jay Cutler has always had, heôs still one of the most skilled quarterbacks in the league.  I think that the playoffs are a 
possibility, (I told you Iôm a fan,) but most important, this is a team on the rise and I think the coming seasons should be fun to 
watch.  Go Bears! 

 
19. What would you like to say to our membership as we move into your 21st year of being Senior Rabbi?  

 
 The truth is, like the Bears, weôve come through a few challenging seasons and rebuilt our team as well. The past couple of 
years thereôs a renewed sense of energy and spirit in our building and weôve made a positive name for ourselves out in the 
community. We have wonderful young families who have joined us, who want to be engaged in Jewish life and use their 
Jewish values to build our congregation and make a difference in the world. And God knows, this world needs our love, 
attention and direction.  

 
20. Any words of wisdom or inspiration? 

 
I feel so blessed to have been a part of Temple Beth-Elôs story for these past 20 plus years, and I have no 
doubt that our best years are still to come. PAGTAH ï Pay Attention, Good Things Are Happening! 

 
 
You are invited to continue the dialogue with Rabbi Helbraun at rabbihelbraun@templebeth-el.org or call him at 847-205-9982 
extension 204. 
 
  

Special Thanks to the ñRabbiôs 20
th
 Year Celebrationò Committee 

 
    Diane Bachrach 

Marcey Barichello 
Randy Barr 
Ed Blitz 
Joy & Elliot Bruckman 
Shari Forsythe 
Sue Hanover 
Barb & Tom Harris 
Ellen & Jon Hattenbach 
Holly & Harold Israel 
Rosely Kaiser 
Ellen Kasselman 

Sandy & Jerry Lewis 
Larry Orleans 
Stacey Orleans 
Lora Placik 
Jay Reil 
Judy Rosen 
Leslie Schlesinger 
Cindy Schoenstadt 
Andi & Don Solomon 
Amy Tuchler 
Nancy & George Vizer 
Jill Weininger 

   Sermons Through Time 
 

At the 20th year celebration, Rabbi Helbraun was presented with a beautiful book highlighting  
excerpts from our favorite sermons.  Go to http://templebeth-el.org/rabbi-helbraun-sermons/  
to read and enjoy. 
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SUPPORT ISRAEL     
  
BUY ISRAEL BONDS  - Need to purchase a gift for a special occasion? Are you unsure of what to buy? Why not purchase a  
5-Year Mazel Tov Savings Bond? Prices begin at $100. Pick up an informational sheet at the Temple or log on to  israelbonds.com.  
Mention Temple Beth-El on your form.  Questions? Contact the Israel Bond Office 312-558-9400. 
 

BUY ISRAELI GOODS - Maimonides taught us that the highest form of helping people is to support them so they can help 
themselves. A great way to do that without incurring any additional costs is to make the purchase of Israeli products part of our 
regular shopping. Israeli products that are readily available from local merchants include food, wine, womenôs apparel, fashion 
designer jewelry, baby and child apparel, hardware, health and beauty aids, footwear, toys and games, flowers, and more!  
Available products, and the local stores that are likely to stock them, can be found at:  www.buyisraelgoods.org (BIG). 

Did you KnowééSHALVA Collects Cellphones?  
For quite a few years, Temple Beth-El has been generously collecting cell phones for SHALVA. We thought youôd enjoy knowing a 
bit about how this process works. The phones are collected, then shipped to Shelter Alliance, a recycling operation in Florida. They 
pay SHALVA  according to the ñblue bookò value of each phone. In processing the thousands of phones sent to them every year, 
they wipe clean all personal data and either refurbish the phones, recycle the parts or melt them down. Each year SHALVA 
receives around $4,000-5,000 just by collecting your old or broken cellphones. All of these dollars go directly to help our clients. 
 
Shelter Alliance has expanded their recycling program and now accepts ipods, ipads, and Readers. So, think about all those old 
cellphones, ipads and ipods taking up space in your drawer or closet, and help us turn them into dollars for clients. 

TBE Monthly Tzedakah Collections  
A tzedakah box is located in the lobby just outside our Mishkan. Tzedakah for June will go to Open Communities, which works for 
affordable housing and social justice issues in our community. Tzedakah for July will go to JUF, which provides a wide variety of 
support/services locally, in Israel and internationally, as well as supporting the TBE annual program. Checks should be made 
payable to Temple Beth-El and mailed to the Temple office marked ñtzedakah.ò As always, we thank you for your continuous and 
generous support. 

SOCIAL  ACTION  COMMITTEE 
 

 

Elaine Cooper Koffman 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This article is being written toward the end of April. Therefore, 
some of the events described in the future tense will have 
already taken place by the time you read about them in this 
Bulletin. 
 
The Social Action Committee (SAC) arranges one event per 
month at CJE SeniorLifeôs Robineau Residence.  We visited 
Robineau on March 23 and did a U.S. map activity. That was 
right before Purim, and, as has been true for many years, I had 
put together a shalach manot plate for each resident that we 
delivered when we were there.  We will be at Robineau on  
April 27. Helen Melnick, my husband Ben, and I hope to bring our 
dogs to Robineau during the summer. 
 
SAC member Marcia Kanarek coordinates the Temple Beth-El 
(TBE) volunteers who help at the birthday parties that take place 
from 1:15 to approximately 3:15 P.M. at CJE SeniorLifeôs Gidwitz 
Place on the third Wednesday of each month. This activity is 
appropriate for children of any age. Please call or email 
Marcia (847-826-1954 or imokydoky@aol.com) to participate. 
 

TBEôs remaining Uptown Caf® dates for 2016 are: Sunday,  
July 10; Tuesday, September 20; and Thursday, November 17.  
Volunteers work from 5:30 to 7:30 pm on weekdays and from 
10:30 am to 12:30 pm on Sundays. Children who are at least 12 
years old may volunteer, so this is a meaningful bar/bat mitzvah 
project. Please call or email me (847-679-8525 or 
BennettK@aol.com) to be a waiter/waitress at the Café. 
 
We are collecting money to provide financial assistance to our 
Yad LôYad partners, so that they can have a one-week Jewish 
sleepover camp during the summer. Because of the death last 
year of the campôs gentile ñangel,ò who sent TBE $500 for the 
camp each year, and the fact that Beth Judea will no longer 
participate, we will each need to be a little more generous in what 
we contribute. The parents of the campers pay something, but 
there can be no camp without our help. The children of 
Yekaterinburg are counting on the support that we have provided 
for over 20 years. Some of those who were campers when we 
began our partnership are now counselors. Please send your 
check to Nancy Reil and mark it to be directed to the Russian 
Jewish Childrenõs Camp. 
 
Please contact me (see my telephone number and email address 
above) if you would like to participate in any of these activities or 
if you have ideas about other things we might do to help ñrepair 
the world.ò 
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Thank you to our Oneg and Kiddush Sponsors  
 

Marla & Derek Dobrin in honor of the bônot mitzvah of their daughters Jessica & Nicole. 
Maureen & Rob Kogen in honor of the bar mitzvah of their son Sam. 
Shannon & Paul Miller in honor of the bar mitzvah of their son Ethan. 
Odette & Mark Olson in honor of the bar mitzvah of their son Caden. 
Fran & Joel Shalin and Linda & Rick Weill in honor of the bat mitzvah of Madelyn Shalin. 

 

Share ALL Your Good News 
Share the news of any new additions to your family. Tell us about the birth of your child or grandchild, engagements, 
weddings and anything else. We want to wish you, our Temple members, a mazel tov, and notify the congregation via 
email. In addition, babies will receive a gift from our Temple and JUFôs ñJ Babyò program. Our clergy would love to 
name the baby at a Shabbat service. Please contact Joanne Gold to share your good news at 847-205-9982 ext. 202 or 
jgold@templebeth-el.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 

Grandparents Fern & Craig Hahn on the birth of Emmanuelle Mae Hahn born  
April 27, 2016 to Dinah & Joshua Hahn.  
Great-grandmother Martha Young on the birth of Blake Rose Young born April 30, 2016 
to Marcy & Brandt Young.  
Grandparents Debra & Irl Grodsky on the birth of Shayna Leslie Stein born April 26, 2016 
to Lauren & Brad Stein. 

June 4 
Ryan Torf 
Son of Mara & Corey Torf 
Wood Oaks Jr. High School 

 

June Bônai Mitzvah 

                    June 11 
David Weinstein 
Son of Gail & Noah Weinstein 
Shepard Middle School 
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ARE YOU COPING 

WITH LOSS & CHANGE? 
  

We invite you to attend an  
Adult Grief Support Group 

led by Noah C. Weinstein, MA, LCPC.    
Noah is a Northbrook-based psychotherapist 

specializing in grief, loss and transition.   
The group will meet at TBE on 

 June 22 at 7:00 pm    
Open to all 

 MEMORIAL  PLAQUES  
  In addition to the names requested through the Yahrzeit Fund, the following names are read on Erev Shabbat as shown below. 

May 29-June 4 June 5-11 June 12-18 June 19-25 June 26-July 2 

21-27 Iyyar 28 Iyyar-5 Sivan 6-12 Sivan 13-19 Sivan 20-26 Sivan 

Nathan Amend Sophie Berenson Joseph Berenson Harry Bishop Gus Bagan 

Bernard Apfelbaum Fannie Bernstein Dorothy Beswick Benjamin Brenner Nelida Bernheim 

Milton Beslow Fanny Bersofsky David Eckmann Hilda Brown Ben Brownstein 

Florence Blumenthal Marvin Brimer Henrietta Eckmann Robert Colodny Margaret Elbin 

Nathan Dubrow Norman Cowan Sidney Harris Rose Colodny William Ferger 

Morris Friedman Harry Frank Eli Hellman Paula Eisenhammer Anna Goldberg 

Ethel Gerson Helen Friedman Bertha Kahn Ann Feinberg Leo Gottlieb 

Joseph Glassman Louis Grossman Lena Kramer Maurice Friedman Abraham Kain 

Gertrude Gottlieb Dave Harris Marty Lackner Minnie Frisch Morey Lerner 

Jerome Greenberg Gussie Holzman Helen Lauterbach Beatrice Kohn Nathan Levy 

Irwin Halpert Ida Kestlinger Marilyn Levine Harry Lerner Anna Lubeznik 

Sidney Helbraun Daniel Kettler Marvin Lewis Craig Levin Helena Michael 

Gwen Hoffman Beatrice Korenthal Samuel Minn Samuel Levine Harold Miller 

Seymour Klein Adolph Kuttner George Rieger Harry Meyer Rose Novick 

Lois Lubin Anna Levy Jerold Rothstein Gerald Neelman Anna Raffel 

Esther Miller David Levy Richard Schoenstadt Clarence Permut Joseph Seidenfield 

Julius Morrison Diane Levy Lillian Sklansky Fay Rabens Herman Siglin 

Celia Peckler Cheryl Miller John Steiner Leo Rothstein Sari Snow 

Morris Podolsky Moses Moresco Howard Steinman Joyce Schneider Anna Swartz 

Nathan Rabens Judith Noren Walter Sugar Sheldon Schulman Abraham Tosman 

Mary Schwartz Henrietta Reinhardt Lena Tockman Belle Schwartz Blanche Wax 

Benjamin Seaman Wilburt Silverman David Zlotnik Joseph Shapiro Mark Zigman 

Leopold Swartz Isadore Simkin  Beverly Siegan  

David Tick Alex Tint  Harry Simon  

 Edward Vogelhut  Joseph Steinborn  

 Roma Weiser  Jennie Vogelhut  

 Lloyd Yale    
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Remember A Loved One 
 

If you wish to honor the memory of a dear one, a most fitting, traditional and dignified remembrance is a memorial plaque.  This 
permanent remembrance will give you great comfort for many years and will serve as a reminder of the place your loved one held in 
your life. A permanent memorial plaque is displayed bearing the name and yahrzeit date on the Memorial Wall outside the Sanctuary. 
Your loved oneôs name will also be inscribed on the weekly yahrzeit list outside the Sanctuary on the anniversary of their passing and 
be read at our Friday evening Shabbat Service. The contribution to memorialize your loved one with a permanent yahrzeit plaque 
requires a donation of $750.   If you have any questions, please call Joanne Gold (847) 205-9982 ext. 202. 

 MEMORIAL  PLAQUES  
  In addition to the names requested through the Yahrzeit Fund, the following names are read on Erev Shabbat as shown below. 

July 3-9 July 10-16 July 17-23 July 24-30 July 31-August 6 

27 Sivan-3 Tammuz 4-10 Tammuz 11-17 Tammuz 18-24 Tammuz 25 Tammuz-2 Av 

Sue Arnstein Abraham Blossteen Mary Barnhart Arthur Alexander Mary Apfelbaum 

Jesse Barnett Emma Blossteen David Cohen Ann Breit David Arends 

Morris Berger Pearl Brandzel Estelle Colodny Samuel Chavin Morris Becker 

Sadie Blumenthal Mildred Dubrow Fanny Ehrenberg Murray Davis David Bernstein 

Nathan Cotell Aron Fainman Bessie Einhorn Mack Engel Henry Brown 

Jennie Diamond Abraham Freeman Trudy Epstein Clara Epstein Celia Brownstein 

Amelia Ephraim Phyllis Gold S.D. Friedman Barbara Ferber Anna Corush 

Lawrence Klein David Goldenberg Clara Goldberg Birdie Friedberg Bernard Frank 

Anna Laster Bernard Hershfield Dorothy Goldberg Sarah Harris Raymond Glickson 

Samuel Levy Dinah Herzog Samuel Goldstein Anna Israelite Hyman Goland 

Leo Miller Nechama Joffe Mollie Greenberg Esther Kahn Lillian Gordon and baby 

Roslyn Myers Bernard Jutovsky Sol Israel Joyce Karper Minnie Heyman 

Fred Pinchouck Barnett Leiderman Harriet Julien Lora Krause Theodore Jerome 

Alfred Rohde Mitchell Leikin Susie Levit Noel Larner Della Kahn 

Bessie Rosen George Levy Max Multack Sam Levine Rena Kahn 

Abraham Ross Samuel Listick Florence Poll Felyce Lewis Anna Kaplan 

Deena Rudich Pearl Maloff Boris Rabin Julia Moll Charles Korenthal 

Herbert Sawyer Rifka Marbell Shirley Rudd Isidore Norensky Richard Levy 

Belle Shandling Harry Nadborne Gloria Schoenstadt David Pollack Harold Loevy 

Rose Shapiro Joseph Patis Frank Shandling Morris Pollack Marvin Margolis 

Celia Topp Dora Ridger Sol Simon Arlene Rotche Samuel Shulman 

Victor Weisz Melvin Rosengarten Caroline Stern Israel Schwartz Edwin Shuman 

 Morris Rubenstein Elsa Strauss Jack Shandling Irving Tockman 

 Minnie Skora Cyril Wolken Marvin Steinberg Hattie Wallis 

 Elsa Strauss  Alex Tapper Irma Zelman 

 Marvin Strauss  Edna Tockman  

 Joseph Weinberg  Eva Weiner  

 Morris Zelman  Aaron Weiss  

   Wendy Weissbuch  

   Alex Weisz  

   Darwin Wood  

   Louis Ziv  
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Consider a contribution to one of the many TBE funds to honor, celebrate, or memorialize a family member or friend.   
Donations can be earmarked to one of the following funds via our website (www.templebeth-el.org) or stopping at the Temple for  
a form. To ensure accuracy, we prefer not to receive donations over the phone. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We appreciate all contributions and suggest a minimum donation of $18 per acknowledgement. 

Matthew Schaffer-Schwartz zòl Tikkun Olam                                 
Award Fund  (Payable to: MSSM Fund)* 

Memorial Fund 
Milton Steinberg zòl Parenting Fund 
 (Payable to: Milton Steinberg Parenting Fund)* 

Mishkan Tôfilah Prayer Book Plate   
 ($36 minimum donation) 
Perpetuation Fund 
Phyllis Natalie Podolsky zòl Library Fund 
 (Payable to: PPML Fund)* 

TBE General Fund 
Blitz Family Childrenôs Cultural Arts Fund 
 (Payable to: BFCCA Fund)* 
Cantor Rudnickôs Discretionary Fund 
 (Payable to: Cantor Rudnickôs Discretionary Fund)* 

Free Will 
Kaplan Camp Scholarship Fund 
Libby Golden zòl Memorial Fund 
 (Payable to: Libby Golden Memorial Fund)* 

 

Rabbi Helbraunôs Discretionary Fund 
 (Payable to: Rabbi Helbraunôs Discretionary Fund)* 

TBE Endowment Fund  (Payable to TBE Endowment Fund) 

TBE Menôs Club  (Payable to:TBE Menôs Club)* 

TBE Sisterhood  (Payable to:TBE Sisterhood)* 
Torah Fund 
Tree of Life   $154/leaf (Leaf wording form will be sent) 
YoBE ï Youth of Beth-El   (Payable to: YoBE)* 

  YAHRZEIT  FUND                              Received in the Temple office by April 30 

Helen Baim in memory of Eugene Lebovitz 
Sanford Barr in memory of Mike Barr 
Ileen Bryer in memory of Robert Greenberg 
Alan Glickson in memory of Julius Zollo 
Howard Hagler in memory of Nettie Hagler 
Howard Hagler in memory of Dr. Sumner Hagler 
Mr. & Mrs. Seymour Homer in memory of Thomas Ian Homer 
Steven Huber in memory of Morris Huber 
Yelena & Yevgeniy Kelman in memory of Itsko Kelman 
Phillip Lapine in memory of Idell Lapine 
James Levine in memory of Jack Levine 
Maurice Lipshutz in memory of Henrietta Lipshutz 

Marlene Levine in memory of Reba Ocheret 
Joanne Liberman in memory of Helen Ecker 
Joanne Liberman in memory of Henry Ecker 
Seymour Schiff in memory of Charles Schiff 
Seymour Schiff in memory of Dora Schiff 
Robert Septon in memory of Eli Septon 
Robert Septon in memory of Pearl Septon 
Jan Siegel in memory of Roy Nadel 
Shirley Shechtman in memory of Joseph Shechtman 
David Smith in memory of Dr. Edwin Smith 
Jeffrey Wolfson in memory of Thelma Wolfson 
Esther Wolken in memory of Sam Novick 

CONTRIBUTIONS                         Received in the Temple office by April 30 

BLITZ FAMILY CHILDRENõS CULTURAL ARTS FUND 
Craig & Fern Hahn in loving memory of Shirley G. Yuskowitz     
Craig & Fern Hahn wishing a speedy recovery to Ari Silber     
 
CANTOR RUDNICKõS DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Rosely Kaiser in loving memory of Barbara Sharf     
 
CHILDRENõS LIBRARY FUND 
Ronald & Carol Roos to Anna and Steve Sacks on the birth of 
their son  

 
LIBBY GOLDEN MEMORIAL DONATION 
Leslie and Paul Schlesinger in loving memory of Henry Pollak  
 
MATTHEW SCHAFFER-SCHWARTZ zòl TIKKUN OLAM FUND 
Douglas Schwartz & Cynthia Schaffer in loving memory of  
 Shirley G. Yuskowitz     

MEMORIAL DONATION 
Susan Coren in loving memory of William Walcoff     
 
GENERAL FUND  
Cindy Schoenstadt in loving memory of Henry Pollak  
George & Nancy Vizer in honor of the birth of  
 David Edward Levine     
 
PERPETUATION FUND 
Sandra & Gerald Lewis in loving memory of Henry Pollak  
Sandra & Gerald Lewis in loving memory of William Walcoff     
 
RABBI HELBRAUNõS DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Ellen Robin in loving memory of Talia Quinn Hollander     
Fred Rosenberg and Barbara Berman wishing a speedy recovery 
to Rabbi Helbraun     
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Please Note:  This calendar was produced for printing on May 17.  A more current calendar can be found on our web page at  
   www.templebeth-el.org (click on calendar tab at the top). If unsure about a program date or time, contact the Temple office at (847) 205-9982. 
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